

bailla Diocesan Ivens Balletin http://santaaoeese.org/none/santo

Volume 439 August 2017

OFFICE OF THE BISHOP

CATHOLIC CHARITIES COLLECTION will be taken up the weekend of August 12-13, 2017. All parishes should have received an individual mailing direct from Catholic Charities as well as a separate email from my office on July 12, 2017 requesting your support for this important Collection in our diocese. If you have not received this valuable information, please contact Michelle Martin, michelle.martin@ccnks.org at Catholic Charities. My letter dated July 2017 was attached with the July 2017 SDNB for inserting into parish bulletins to help promote this important collection right here at home in our diocese. Your assistance is appreciated in helping to promote this important collection. Special thanks and appreciation to all who helped support the many missions of Catholic Charities at their 12th annual dinner and auction held in Salina on Sunday, July 23rd, at the Salina Country Club.

Various events in our diocese this month are below - I am deeply appreciative of your support, encouragement and promotion of these events within your parishes:

- The Diocesan School Administrators will be meeting at the St. Mary's Grade school on August 3rd and 4th. I have the privilege to celebrate Mass with them at the St. Mary Queen of the Universe Parish on the 4th at 8 a.m.
- 6th Annual Men's Conference in Hays at Immaculate Heart of Mary Parish on Saturday, August 12, 2017.
- Solemnity of the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary, August 15, 2017. Chancery closed.
- Diocesan Rural Life Day, 3 p.m. at St. Wenceslaus Parish, Wilson, Sunday, August 20th with presentations of the Annual Century Farm Awards in honor of Msgr. John George Weber.

CELEBRATIONS OF THE SACRAMENT OF CONFIRMATION: Thank you to all for returning the Confirmation Request Form by the July 14th deadline. I believe all parishes are accounted for and all parishes have a date preferred as specified on their Parish Request Form. I am most appreciative to all. If perchance there are any concerns, please contact my secretary at chancery2@salinadiocese.org (or 787-827-8746 – Ext. 34)

Attached is a <u>first draft</u> of the schedule for 2017-18 dated August 1, 2017. Please review this first draft and contact my secretary only if you have concerns. The <u>final schedule</u> will be prepared and sent to all parishes with the September 2017 SDNB.

OFFICE OF THE BISHOP (cont.)

MARRIAGE ANNIVERSARY MASSES – Please see the OFFICE OF FAMILY LIFE SECTION of this SDNB for my letter dated July 25, 2017 containing all the details including a sample bulletin announcement to promote this event during the month of August in your parish bulletins. Parish offices are requested to submit names of couples & other important information requested to the Chancery Family Life Office by Friday, September 1st, in order that personal invitations can be prepared and mailed to them. Each couple will also receive a certificate to be presented to them at the Mass of their choice. All priests are invited to concelebrate Mass (St. Nicholas of Myra Church) in Hays on Oct. 1st and/or (Sacred Heart Cathedral) in Salina on Oct. 8th. If you will be concelebrating Mass please also advised the Family Life office listing the location you will be attending. See the Family Life Section for more information.

OFFICE OF THE VICAR GENERAL

HUMAN TRAFFICKING ALERTS for parish bulletins in English and in Spanish attached for the month of August 2017 listed below. Thank you for promoting this important cause within your parishes. If you have any questions or concerns please call Sister Margaret Nacke, $CSJ - \underline{785-527-2516}$

<u>AUGUST</u> - Trafficking is not just an issue that happens to people in other countries. The United States is a source and transit country and is also considered one of the top destination points for victims of child trafficking and exploitation. <u>ARE YOU AWARE OF ANY TRAFFICKED</u> <u>CHILDREN</u> in your area and services available for them? U.S. Catholic Sisters Against Human Trafficking (sistersagainsttrafficking.org).

<u>AGOSTO</u> - El tráfico no es sólo un problema que le sucede a personas de otros países. Los Estados Unidos es también un país de fuente y tránsito considerado uno de los principales puntos de destino de las víctimas de la trata y la explotación de niños. ¿ESTÁ USTED CONSCIENTE DE CUALQUIER NIÑO TRÁFICO en su área y servicios disponibles para ellos? Hermanas Católicas Estadounidenses Contra la Trata de Personas (sistersagainsttrafficking.org)

OFFICE OF CONTINUING EDUCATION OF PRIESTS

CONVOCATION: September 18-22, 2017. This will be held at the Pastoral Center, 12601 Parallel Pkwy, Kansas City, KS. We will begin with supper on Monday evening, September 18th. Each morning will be busy until around 1:30 p.m. As mentioned before, there are many local activities, including golf. Tuesday and Wednesday evening will be free. We will have a banquet on Thursday evening. Our Convocation will conclude with breakfast on Friday morning. The cost will be \$350 from your parish(es) payable to the Diocese of Salina. As usual, please bring alb and stole.

JANUARY RENEWAL DAYS 2018: January 22-25, 2018.

OFFICE OF THE CHANCELLOR

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR EMPLOYMENT POSTERS:

Throughout the year, you may receive mailings that pertain to employee related posters that either the Federal or State government mandates be displayed in the workplace site. Please be advised, specific employment posters should be displayed in a conspicuous area where employees frequent and are likely to read. For practical purposes, that usually translates to the break room. Many question which posters should be posted, as required by law, and which are not required. You may go online to http://www.dol.ks.gov/Laws/Posters.aspx, which is the website to the Kansas Department of Labor. It lists the posters that need to be posted in the workplace site. You may also download the posters free of charge from that site.

From time to time, the Department of Labor will send an auditor to places of business to inspect postings to ensure the business is in compliance with the law. If the appropriate posters are not displayed your workplace could be fined for each poster not displayed. To keep your schools and parish offices in compliance, I am recommending that each of you either download each poster (free of charge) from the above-mentioned website and post the required posters individually at your workplace site.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Pamela Sullivan at pam.sullivan@salinadiocese.org or call the chancery (785) 827.8746.

DIOCESAN DIRECTORY: The updated Diocesan Directory will be mailed out separately to the parishes and Clergy in August.

OFFICE OF LITURGY

PASTORAL MINISTRY FORMATION: Save the Dates for RCIA Kansas;

Sept. 29 & Sept. 30, 2017 Spiritual Life Center, Wichita Friday, 5:00 p.m. to Saturday, 1:30 p.m.

Please join RCIA Directors, Helpers and Priests from the Dioceses of Dodge City and Salina for continued formation on the RCIA process.

Fr. Richard Fragomeni –Presenter for track in English Fr. Patrick Keyes – Presenter for track in Spanish

PROPAGATION OF THE FAITH

WORLD MISSION SUNDAY is October 21 & 22, 2017. The Mission Sunday packets will be sent directly to each parish and you should be receiving them in the middle of August. Please display the posters and use any bulletin inserts to help promote this event. We ask that you **do not** use the envelopes that you will receive with your posters. These were sent in error. An envelope should already be included in the parish packet of envelopes your parishioners are already using. Please do not confuse these envelopes with the Mission Co-op envelopes. If you have any questions, please call or email Brenda Streit at the chancery, 785.827.8746 or brenda.streit@salinadiocese.org.

.

OFFICE OF FAMILY LIFE/NFP

LAST CALL TO MEN'S CONFERENCE: Please encourage the men of your parish to come to the Men's Conference. Your recommendation as a pastor can have a positive influence. Below is a bulletin to include in your parish bulletin.

This is a final reminder about the August 12 Men's Conference at the Immaculate Heart of Mary Church in Hays, Kansas. Come and hear excellent nationally known speakers, Dr. Ray Guarendi and Fr. John Lager. A \$10.00 late registration fee will be charged after August 1. Walk in registrations are still accepted the day of the conference at the \$45.00 price.

ANNIVERSARY MASSES: The initial letter from Bishop Edward Weisenburger announcing the Anniversary Masses for those celebrating 25, 40, 50, 55 and 60 + years of marriage is included in this mailing. There will be two sites hosting the Masses—St. Nicholas Parish, Hays, Sunday, Oct. 1, 3:00 P.M. and Sacred Heart Cathedral Parish, Salina, Sunday, Oct. 8, 3:00 P.M. The Diocesan Family Life Office will again be coordinating the events. Please publish the following bulletin announcement in your parish bulletins so couples can make their request known to your parish office and their information can be returned to the Family Life Office by the September 1 deadline.

The Diocese of Salina wishes to honor all couples who are celebrating 25, 40, 50, 55 and 60 or more years of marriage. Masses with Bishop Edward J. Weisenburger, celebrant, are planned at St. Nicholas of Myra Parish, Hays, Sunday, October 1, 3:00 P.M., and at Sacred Heart Cathedral Parish, Salina, Sunday, October 8, 3:00 P.M. If you would like to participate in one of these celebrations, please notify your parish office by Wednesday, Aug. 30th, requesting a personal invitation. Please provide Last Name, First Name of Husband and Wife, Street Address, - City - State - ZIP, Phone Number, Home Parish, Anniversary Date and Year Married, Anniversary number being celebrated in 2017 and the location of the parish where you will be attending.

Parishes are to submit names to the Chancery, Family Life Office, by Friday, September 1, 2017.

ENGAGED ENCOUNTER DATES FOR 2017-2018

Sept. 15-17, 2017 - Capuchin Center for Spiritual Life-Victoria Feb. 9-11, 2018 - Capuchin Center for Spiritual Life-Victoria March 9-11, 2018 - Capuchin Center for Spiritual Life-Victoria

April 13-15, 2018 - Capuchin Center for Spiritual Life-Victoria

GOD'S PLAN FOR A JOY FILLED MARRIAGE SEMINAR DATES FOR 2017

Aug. 26, 2017- Our Lady of Perpetual Help-Concordia

CALENDAR & CONTACTS: Please find enclosed your updated copy showing Engaged Encounter, God's Plan For A Joy-Filled Marriage, Marriage Encounter, Retrouvaille, Beginning Experience and Young Adult Beginning Experience Dates and Contacts for the Salina, Dodge City, Wichita, and Kansas City Dioceses (revised July 19, 2017, yellow). Since Retrouvaille is no longer available in the Wichita Diocese, Dates and Contacts for Retrouvaille in the Omaha and Denver Arch Diocese have been included.

OFFICE OF VOCATIONS

UPCOMING EVENTS:

August 9-11 Seminarian Gathering

August 12 Men's Conference (Seminarians will attend)

Dinner with Bishop and Seminarians (after the Men's Conference)

INTERCESSIONS FOR VOCATIONS

For those parishes that have been using the intercessions for vocations, they can be found at the following website: http://www.arlingtondiocese.org/vocations/voc_intercessions.aspx

INCOMING/OUTGOING SEMINARIANS

The Diocese of Salina is currently working with Conception Seminary College on the approval of two new seminarians for this fall. These two will be joining Aaron Dlabal of Wilson who had been accepted earlier in the spring. Look for more on these new seminarians in the upcoming editions of the Register.

The Diocese also desires to send our blessings to Chris Davis of Manhattan and Alex Becker of Hays, who have both decided to no longer study for our diocese in the pursuit of the priesthood. Mr. Davis will be considering a possible vocation with the Jesuits, while Alex Becker will be teaching Math at St. Xavier High School in Junction City.

CATHOLIC CHARITIES

2017 CATHOLIC CHARITIES ANNUAL APPEAL, August 12-13, 2017

Your assistance with the upcoming CC Annual Appeal is vital to its success, and we appreciate your support. Your parish should have received a package from Catholic Charities containing pledge cards, remittance envelopes, a poster, bulletin announcements, and a recording of the Bishop's message in both English and Spanish. If you have not received this packet, if any of these items are missing, or if you feel that we have underestimated the number of envelopes and pledge cards for vour parish(es), please contact our office at 785-825-0208 or mmartin@ccnks.org. The Bishop's audio message should be played in your parish on the weekend of August 5-6, and the collection will be the following weekend. Please have pledge cards available during that time. This year appeal letters will only be mailed to homes of parish members who have been previously identified as supporters of Catholic Charities and not to all members of your parish, so it is important that pledge cards and remittance envelopes are available in your parish.

We are very grateful for your continued support of Catholic Charities!

ESL CLASSES - In partnership with the Salina Adult Education Center, Catholic Charities is offering ESL classes at its Salina location. The next sign-up window is August 21st – September 6th with orientation on September 12th and 14th. The classes, which are held on Tuesday and Thursday evenings from 4:30 – 8:30, will focus on speaking, listening, reading, writing, technology, citizenship, and employment. For more information and additional dates, please contact Catholic Charities at 785-825-0208 or emedellin@ccnks.org. You may also find more information on our website www.ccnks.org. Please feel free to share this in your bulletins.

2017 ANNUAL FUNDRAISER - Thank you for your support of the 12th Annual Fundraiser held on Sunday, June 23rd! We are excited to announce that the \$100,000 Donation Match was met and funds are still being accepted for this event. Thank you for making this possible.

OFFICE OF SAFETY AND SECURITY

All parishes are reminded to place the special bulletin insert (see below) in their bulletins quarterly, regarding the "Abuse of Minors Pastoral Response Hotline". <u>The bulletin</u> announcement has recently been updated; please discard any other versions you may have.

After putting the announcement in the bulletin please email copies to wendy.backes@salinadiocese.org as she will put them in Diocesan files to share with the auditors.

Please continue to be faithful with this request as we continue to *Promise to Protect, Pledge to Heal.*

For the safety and the healing of children the Diocese of Salina provides an Abuse of Minors

Pastoral Response Hotline: 785.825.0865 along with an email
reportabuse@salinadiocese.org. Calls/emails will be answered by the Diocesan Assistance
Coordinator. All calls/emails are confidential with the following exception:
Any allegation of child abuse concerning those who currently are minors, must be reported to the
Kansas Protection Report Center (1.800.922.5330) as required by Kansas State Law and
Diocesan Policy.



This bulletin announcement provided by the Diocesan Office of Safety and Security

NEW SAFE ENVIRONMENT TRAINING PROGRAM - Beginning August 1, 2017 our office will be implementing a new Safe Environment training program for those who work and volunteer with the youth of our Diocese. We think you will find this new training platform refreshing. Please contact Wendy Backes in the Safety and Security Office if you have questions or concerns.

BLUE BOOK UPDATES for the Safe Environment section will be sent out very soon through a separate mailing. When you get them please review, as there have been changes that you need to be aware of.

OFFICE OF RURAL LIFE

THE RURAL LIFE COMMISSION will have an information table at the Men's Conference, August 12, 2017. Please encourage your parishioners to stop by and check out our information and happenings.

RURAL LIFE DAY - August 20th at St. Wenceslaus parish in Wilson, KS. The Monsignor John George Weber Century Farm Award will be presented to families who have farmed or owned the farm for more than 100 years. Refreshments will be served. The deadline for applications for the Century Farm Award is August 5th. Encourage any parishioners who are eligible for the Century Farm Award to apply for it. Further information for the Century Farm Award may be found on the Diocesan web-site under Rural Life, or contact Fr. Rich Daise at (785) 462-2179.

If any of your parishioners are interested in Catholic Rural Life or the Rural Life Commission, please ask them to call Fr. Rich Daise at (785) 462-2179.

OFFICE OF STEWARDSHIP AND DEVELOPMENT

CATHOLIC COMMUNITY ANNUAL APPEAL (CCAA) Gifts continue to come in for the annual budget needs of the diocese. This is so important and so appreciated.

However, several parishes have not quite met their goals. There is still time – gifts and pledges will be accepted through the end of the year. Anyone who gave in 2016, but has not given yet this year received a letter from the Bishop. An update on parish goals will be published in *The Register* later this month. Please continue to promote this appeal in your parishes. Thank you for all you do for this and many other efforts.

STEWARDSHIP Remember, the Diocesan renewal weekend is September 23rd and 24th. You should have received a letter with more information on ordering forms for your parish. The Stewardship form request was due to Lois by August 1. If we did not receive your order request, we will presume you do not need forms from our office. Any questions, contact Lois at lois.yost@salinadiocese.org or Beth at beth.shearer@salinadiocese.org.

ADDRESS UPDATES Thank you and keep sending in address updates for your parishioners. *The Register* and other diocesan communications are sent from our database. Keeping these addresses up to date, assures that your parishioners receive this information. In addition, you help us save on postage costs by reducing the amount of mail that comes back undeliverable. A win for you, your parishioners, and our diocese. Changes can be sent to Lois at lois.yost@salinadiocese.org.

OFFICE OF RESPECT LIFE

2018 MARCH FOR LIFE in Washington, D.C. is Friday, January 19, 2018. The Salina Diocese sponsored pilgrimage to the March will depart the chancery parking lot Wednesday, January 17, 2018 and will return Sunday, January 21, 2018. A brochure with registration information and a tentative itinerary are included with this issue of the SDNB. Registration with a non-refundable fee of \$50.00 is due by September 30, 2017. Online registration will be available @ salinadiocese.org/respect-life. Contact the Respect Life Office @ respectlife@salinadiocese.org or telephone (785) 628-1446 for more information. Deacon Scott Watford is the Salina Diocese Respect Life Coordinator.

WORD OF LIFE respect life petitions, bulletin briefs, and bulletin art for the month @ <u>usccb.org/about/pro-life-activities/word-of-life</u> Simply click on the appropriate month and download. Also available in Spanish. These resources are from the USCCB and are free.

For updates, information, inspiration, and action items related to respect of all human life from conception to natural death, like the Salina Diocese Respect Life Office Facebook page @ facebook.com/officeofrespectlife.

\sim September 2017 \sim

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
					1	2
3	4 LABOR DAY Chancery closed	5	6	Priest Retirement Board Mtg., 1:30 pm	8	Divine Mercy Radio Banquet 6:00 pm, Hays
10	11	12 Priests Council	13	Chancery 14	15	16
17 100th Anniversary - St. Andrew Parish, Abilene 4:30 pm Mass	18 Priests Convocation 9/18 - 9/22 K.C., KS	19 Priests Convocation 9/18 - 9/22 K.C., KS	20 Priests Convocation 9/18 - 9/22 K.C., KS	Priests Convocation 9/18 - 9/22 K.C., KS	22 Priests Convocation 9/18 - 9/22 K.C., KS	23 10 am Mass of Beatification of Fr. Stanley Rother, OKC Parish Stewardship Renewal Weekend
24 Parish Stewardship Renewal Weekend	25	26	27	28 Catholic Charities Board Mtg., 6:30 pm	29	30



CONFIRMATION 2017-2018— 1st Draft 8-1-17 — Diocese of Salina

<u>Date</u>	<u>Day</u>	<u>Time</u>	Location
08-26-17	Saturday	06:00 pm	Seven Dolors, Manhattan
01-28-18	Sunday	05:00 pm	St. Thomas More, Manhattan
02-04-18	Sunday	10:30 am 04:00 pm	Christ the King, WaKeeney w/St Michael, Collyer at WaKeeney St. Francis of Assisi, Norton w/St. Joseph, New Almelo At New Almelo
02-18-18	Sunday	10:00 am	St. Fidelis, Victoria, St. Ann, Walker, St. Boniface, Vincent, and St. Mary Help of Christians, Gorham at Victoria
02-25-18	Sunday	10:30 am	St. Joseph, Hays
04-07-18	Saturday	07:00 pm	St. Mary Queen of the Universe, Salina
04-08-18	Sunday	10:30 am	Sts Peter & Paul, Clay Center and St. Anthony, Miltonvale at Clay Center
		04:00 pm	Sacred Heart Cathedral, Salina
04-14-18 04-15-18	Saturday Sunday	05:30 am 10:00 am	Sacred Heart Colby Sacred Heart, Oberlin, Immaculate Heart, Leoville and Sacred Heart, Selden at Oberlin
04-18-18	Wednesday	06:30 pm	St. Andrew, Abilene
04-21-18	Saturday	10:00 am 06:00 pm	St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, Salina Our Lady of Perpetual Help, Concordia
04-22-18	Sunday	10:00 am	St. Mary Queen of Angels, Russell w/St. Mary Help of Christians, Gorham at Russell
		04:00 pm	Sacred Heart, Park w/St. Agnes, Grainfield, Sacred Heart, Grinnell at Park
04-25-18	Wednesday	07:00 pm	St. Bernard, Ellsworth w/St. Ignatius Loyola, Kanapolis at Ellsworth
04-29-18	Sunday	10:30 am	St. John the Baptist, Hanover
05-02-18	Wednesday	07:00 pm	St. Francis Xavier, Junction City
<u>07-21-18</u>	Saturday	05:00 pm	Immaculate Heart of Mary, Hays
08-12-18	Sunday	11:00 am	St. Nicholas of Myra, Hays
08-26-18	Sunday	02:00 pm	St. Augustine, Washington and Sacred Heart, Greenleaf at Washington



Diocese of Salina

103 N. Ninth P.O. Box 980 Salina, Kansas 67407-0980

Dear Pastors and Parish Life Coordinators:

July 25, 2017

The annual Jubilee Celebration of Marriage will again be held this year to honor couples who have been married for 25, 40, 50, 55 and 60+ or more years of marriage. The Diocese of Salina will host this special Mass celebrated by the Most Reverend Edward J. Weisenburger and coordinated by The Family Life Office.

Couples will be invited to attend the annual Jubilee Celebration of Marriage at either:

St. Nicholas Church, Hays Sunday, October 1st, 3 p.m.

or

Sacred Heart Cathedral Church, Salina

Sunday, October 8th, 3 p.m.

Personal invitations to the jubilee couples from the names that each parish submits will be sent from me. Certificates will be presented to each couple at the Mass they choose to attend. Therefore, I am requesting that you promote this celebration of marriage during the month of August, by asking couples to request an invitation through their parish. Each parish is requested to submit the names, with complete mailing address, number of years the couple will be celebrating, their anniversary date and the location of the celebration they will be attending by using the following format. Please have all information typed and only submit the names of those requesting an invitation preferably by email to Claudia Quezada-Commerford claudia.commerford@salinadiocese.org

Last Name	First Name of Husband	First Name of Wife	Address, City, State, Zip Phone	Date of Marriage Month, Day, Year	Anniversary 25,40, 50, 55 60 Plus	Parish Where Celebrating
--------------	--------------------------	-----------------------	------------------------------------	---	---	-----------------------------

<u>Please return this information to the Family Life Office by Friday, September 1st</u> so that all the couples can receive their invitation several weeks before the celebration.

All priests are invited to concelebrate the Mass, and your parish staff is also invited to attend as well. Please include those names with your response of the couples who have requested an invitation. Thank you in advance for your assistance with this special event as we celebrate the sacred dignity of marriage. If you have any questions, please contact Claudia Quezada-Commerford, Family Life Office Secretary at 785-827-8746, (Ext. 41) or email claudia.commerford@salinadiocese.org.

Sincerely yours in Christ Jesus,

Most Reverend Edward J. Weisenburger, Bishop of Salina

P.S. Below is a sample bulletin announcement for your convenience. I ask every parish to prepare bulletin announcements during the month of August so that these couples will have plenty of advance notice to send in their request to their parish office for an individual invitation from me for this special celebration.

The Diocese of Salina wishes to honor all couples who are celebrating 25, 40, 50, 55 and 60 or more years of marriage. Celebrations with Bishop Edward J. Weisenburger, celebrant, are planned at St. Nicholas Church, Hays on Sunday, October 1st at 3 p.m. and at Sacred Heart Cathedral Church, Salina on Sunday, October 8th at 3 p.m. If you would like to participate in one of these celebrations, please notify your parish office by Wednesday, August 30th requesting an invitation from Bishop Weisenburger. Please provide last name, first name of husband and wife, street address - City – State - ZIP, anniversary date and year married, anniversary number being celebrated in 2017 and the location of the parish where you will be attending.

Parishes are to submit names to the Chancery, Family Life Office, by Friday, September 1, 2017.

CALENDAR & CONTACTS

SALINA DIOCESE ENGAGED ENCOUNTER

WHERE: Capuchin Center for Spiritual Life

Victoria, KS 67671

WHEN: Sept. 15-17, 2017 Feb. 9-11, 2018

March 9-11, 2018 Apr. 13-15, 2018

CONTACT: Chad & Angela Zimmerman

785-460-1818

coordinator@salinacee.com

REGISTER ONLINE--http://www.salinacee.com/

GOD'S PLAN FOR A JOY-FILLED MARRIAGE

WHERE: St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, Salina

None scheduled at this time WHEN: **CONTACT:**

Family Life Office 785-827-8746

familylife@salinadiocese.org

WHERE: Our Lady of Perpetual Help, Concordia

WHEN: Aug. 26, 2017 \$50.00 COST:

Tony & Lindy Meyer **CONTACT:** 785-243-1099

familylife@olphconcordia.org

WHERE: St. Thomas More Parish, Manhattan

None scheduled at this time WHEN:

CONTACT: Deacon Wayne Talbot 785-776-5151

pastassoc@stmmanhattan.com

WHERE: Immaculate Heart of Mary, Hays None scheduled at this time WHEN: WHERE: St. Nicholas Parish, Hays None scheduled at this time WHEN:

Deacon David & Susan Kisner **CONTACT:** 785-625-7339

deacondave@ihm-church.com

skisner@ihm-church.com REGISTER:

Deacon Steve & Nancy Urban 785-628-1446

urbs57@gmail.com

WICHITA DIOCESE ENGAGED ENCOUNTER

Spiritual Life Center 7100 E. 45th St. WHERE:

> N Wichita, KS 67226 316-744-0167

Aug. 25-27, 2017 WHEN: Aug.11-13, 2017 Sept. 15-17, 2017 Oct. 13-15, 2017

CONTACT: Randy & Denise Walker ceewichita@cox.net

MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER

ENGLISH:

WHERE: Spiritual Life Center

7100 E. 45th St. N. Wichita, KS 67226 316-744-0167

WHEN: November 3-5, 2017

November 17-19-2017

CONTACT: Leon & Loretta Brittian

719-387-9842

SPANISH:

WHERE: Spiritual Life Center

7100 E. 45th St. N. Wichita, KS 67226 316-744-0167

WHEN: Sept. 8-10, 2017

316-925-2796 or 316-573-2940 CONTACT:

BEGINNING EXPERIENCE—(Divorce & Grief)

COST: \$50.00 nonrefundable registration fee

WHEN: None scheduled at this time **CONTACT**: The Beginning Experience

P.O. Box 3152 866-610-8877

Wichita, KS 67201

Beverly Pieplow 316-264-4876 Judy Demuth 620-430-0339

YOUNG ADULT BEGINNING EXPERIENCE (Ages 14-25)

WHERE: Magnificat Center for Unity & Reconciliation

Congregation of St. Joseph Wichita

WHEN: None scheduled at this time

CONTACT: Karen Oller 620-896-7664

KANSAS CITY DIOCESE

ENGAGED ENCOUNTER

WHEN: Oct. 13-15, 2017 Sep. 15-17, 2017

CONTACT: Frank & Cristal Moley ceekansascity@gmail.com

913-815-3183

MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER

WHEN: Nov.3-5, 2017

CONTACT: Deacon Tony & Barb Zimmerman

816-741-4066

RETROUVAILLE

WHEN: Oct. 27, 2017 CONTACT: Jerry & Kim Bronder

816-505-0510 or 800-470-2230

BEGINNING EXPERIENCE

WHEN Oct. 20-22, 2017

CONTACT: Kim

816-739-4733

DODGE CITY DIOCESE

ENGAGED ENCOUNTER

WHERE: Heartland Retreat Center Great Bend, KS

WHEN: Sep. 22-24, 2017

Michael & Lindsay Mazouch **CONTACT:**

620-792-6290

ARCH DIOCESE OF OMAHA

RETROUVAILLE

WHERE: Schuyler, NE Aug. 25-27, 2017 WHFN:

CONTACT: Birger & Connie Benson 888-317-5654

ARCH DIOCESE OF DENVER

RETROUVAILLE

WHERE: Denver, CO WHEN: Nov.3, 2017

CONTACT: Chris & Lori Zuccolin 1-800-470-2230

Retrouvaille.CO@gmail.com

REVISED-July, 2017

Sponsorship Card

I/We like to sponsor:	Name of Individual I would like to sponsor:
\$to go towards:	Your Name:
☐ Seminarian/Priest	Address:
□ Individual	City: State: Zip: Phone:
☐ General Fund	
Other_	$ \; \Box \; I/W$ e would like to remain anonymous.
Please return this <i>form with payn</i>	Please return this <i>form with payment before September 30th</i> . Thank you for your support!!
General donations will go to func	General donations will go to funds needed to cover bus cost, hotel costs, or other expenses toward the trip to Washington DC.
Checks payable to: Diocese of Sal	Checks payable to: Diocese of Salina-Respect Life; 103 N 9th Street; Salina, KS 67401







Respect Life Coordinator
Deacon Scott Watford
(785) 628-1446
respectlife@salinadiocese.org

Diocese of Salina



March for Life Pilgrimage



Washington DC January 17-21, 2018



Trip Includes:

- Bus Fare
- Hotel for two nights
- Mass
- March For Life
- Sightseeing

Optional (Additional cost):

Life is VERY Good Rally

Information @ http://www.arlingtondiocese.org/youth/lifeisverygood.aspx



Note: Purchase of the embroidered Salina Diocese beanie is strongly encouraged. This cap will identify you as part of the pilgrimage on the march (see Reservation Form to order).

January 17

Depart: Salina KS

January 18

Arrive: Comfort Inn, 1201 13th St NW Washington DC

Life is VERY Good Evening Rally: (Optional, tickets must be purchased by Oct.1) Patriot Center, George Mason University, 4500 Patriot Circle, Fairfax, VA 22030

January 19

Life is VERY Good Morning Rally: (Optional, tickets must be purchased by Oct.1) Patriot Center, George Mason University, 4500 Patriot Circle, Fairfax, VA 22030. Includes lunch provided by Chick-Fil-A.

Mass: Join fellow Kansans for Mass (for those not attending LiVG rally)

Rally: 12:00 noon at the Mall

March for Life: 1:00pm will move along Constitution Avenue to the Supreme Court

Sightseeing: Evening to explore DC

January 20

Mass: Basilica of the National Shrine of the Immaculate Conception

Sightseeing: at the Mall

Departure: Late afternoon

January 21

Arrive: Salina KS

FINAL PAYMENT DUE DECEMBER 1!

facebook	For updates—Office of Respect Life-Diocese of Salina
----------	--

Reservation Form

Name:

Number Attending:

City: Address:

_State:

wish to share a room with:

Reserve online, salinadiocese.org/respect-life, or mail reservation form and \$50 non-refundable reservation fee by SEPTEMBER 30th DEADLINE to: Diocese of Salina-March for Life, 103 North Ninth Street, Salina, KS 67401. Bus/Hotel Beanie(s) <u> +Embroidered Beanie Group Identifie</u> +<u>Life is Very Good Rally</u> (optional) x 17.00 x 9.00 Total

П

Salina Diocese 2018 DC March for Life Pilgrimage Tentative Itinerary

Wednesday January 17, 2018

12:30PM Load Buses in Salina at Chancery Parking Lot (103 North Ninth Street)

1:45PM Blessing of the Buses

2:00PM Leave Salina

Dinner at Independence Shopping Mall

Thursday January 18, 2018

2:00-3:00PM Arrive in DC

Rest, clean up, and eat dinner Free evening for those not

attending rally

6:00PM Load Bus

7:30-10:00PM Life is Very Good Rally Load Bus and travel back to hotel.

For Those Attending Life is Very Good

Rally-Evening of Prayer

For Those Attending Life is Very Good Morning Rally and Mass

Load Bus

Life is Very Good Rally

Friday January 19, 2018

7:00AM Load Bus

7:15AM Leave for Mass

8:00AM Mass at Nativity

Load bus

Go to National Mall

12NOON Rally at the Mall

1:00PM March for Life

Load bus Return to hotel

Evening free for sightseeing

Saturday January 20, 2018

7:30AM

9:00AM-12:00NOON

8:30AM Check-out of Hotel and bring luggage to load on bus

9:00AM Leave for the Basilica of the National Shrine of the Immaculate Conception

10:45AM Mass in Crypt Church-basement

Load bus

Eat Lunch and visit museums at the National Mall

4:00PM Load bus

Sunday January 21, 2018

12:00-1:00PM Mass at Nativity of Mary (Independence)

Lunch Independence Shopping Mall

6:00-7:30PM Arrive in Salina at Chancery Parking Lot (103 North Ninth Street)